At An Audit Meeting / Work Session 
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 30th day of August, 2006

Roll Call:               George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:         Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

Absent:                   Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor    
                                Derek N. Benedict, Councilman
                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Nancy Bloomer, Middlehope.
2.    Moment of Silence

      Please keep in your thoughts and prayers, Caroline Martini, Attorney for the 

      Zoning Board of Appeals, whose father passed on today.

3.    Additional Items for Agenda

      9. b. Hiring of Dispatcher

      11. Contract Extension & Modification for the Baxter Property

      12. Executive Session:  Litigation:  Claim of Polly Czepiel
4.    Approval of Audit

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Audit as presented in 

      the amount of $292,215.18, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
5.    (7:00 P.M.) Public Hearing:  Mountain Lake Drainage District

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to open the Public Hearing, seconded 

      by Councilman Woolsey.  

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, said for the record, notice of this Public Hearing was 

      posted in Town Hall on August 7, 2006, advertised in the Sentinel on August 11, 

      2006 and advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on August 16, 2006.

      Dawn Kalisky, representative from Lanc & Tully Engineering and Surveying, PC, 

      came forward for this item.  Mountain Lake is a fifty lot subdivision located off Rock 

      Cut Road.  There will be forty-six residential lots which will be accessed by a 
      proposed Town road, with a drainage facilities.  There are four additional residential 

      lots associated with the parent parcel that are not accessed or serviced by any capital 

      improvements.  Lot #51 was created to have the storm water basins and will be 

      dedicated to the Town.  The drainage system will be comprised of 45 catch basins and 
      4,950 linear feet of stormwater pipe.  The sewer main will be carried down and 

      treated by a sand filter which discharges directly into the DEC wetland.  The 

      stormwater management facilities were designed in accordance with the New York 

      State Environmental Conservation guideline standards.  The cost will be borne solely 
      by the residents.  The annual cost is $7,000.00 divided by forty-six residents, costing 
      each homeowner an estimated $152.17 per year.  The forty-seventh lot is for the 

      housing of the stormwater facilities and stormwater basin only and will become the 

      property of the Town, dedicated solely to the Town.  In addition, the drainage 

      structures along the road will also be dedicated to the Town and the sand filter and 

      discharge piping will be accessed by an easement dedicated to the Town.  Mark 
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      Taylor, Attorney for the Town, asked Ms. Kalisky to make sure that the contract and 

      deeds reference the properties within the drainage district.  He also explained 

      that the Town has determined that the districts pay for the liability insurance costs for 

      the facilities.  At this point we have consulted with the Town’s insurance carrier and 

      they have advised us that it could be a breakout for the districts.  We are advising 

      applicants that their cost calculations should include an annual premium for insurance 

      costs.  Those costs will then be assessed to the property owners.  Ms. Kalisky said 

      any additional costs will be added to the estimated $152.17.  Councilwoman Greene 

      asked about fencing around the detention / retention ponds since we don’t have 

      anything in black and white. Is this something as a Board we add and then make the 
      districts aware of.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that 

      there are different approaches and the topic has come up before.  He has given 

      Councilman Piaquadio information on what different municipalities have done by 

      Local Laws and code provisions in reference to the fencing of retention / detention 

      ponds.  Mr. Taylor explained that he is of the understanding that the Planning Board, 
      as part of their site plan review, requires that the detention basins be fenced.  If the 
      Town Board is more comfortable imposing a requirement as part of the condition of 
      the establishment of the drainage district, you certainly can do that or you 

      can pass a Local Law which mandates it.  Councilwoman Greene said she spoke to a 

      few Planning Board members and they told her they do not require it because there is 

      nothing in black and white in our zoning code.  Ms. Kalisky explained to 
      Councilwoman Greene that they have received preliminary approval from the 
      Department of Health and the Department of Public Works but if you would like that 
      area fenced they can include it in their final plans.  Just let the Planning Board know 
      what type, how high and so on.  Councilman Woolsey said in the past they have made 
      the developer beautify them and they have made some fence and gate the roads to the 
      detention ponds.  Councilman Woolsey asked if we forced the issue of fencing around 
      the ponds and Mr. Taylor said not to his knowledge but there has been a lot 

      of discussion.  Mr. Taylor wanted to specify that if you require fencing, don’t forget 

      that the Town will be the owner of that fence once it is dedicated.  In the future it will 

      be the Town’s responsibility to maintain it.  The Town Board can specify anything 

      they want as a condition of approval, so if you want a fence, you ask for a fence.  Ms. 

      Kalisky explained that there is an area where you can drive completely around the 

      detention pond.  Ms. Kalisky said whatever the Town Board is looking for, please let 

      her know and they will do everything they can to accommodate you.  Mr. Taylor 

      explained to Ms. Kalisky that one of the conditions of approval is that we require that 
      the contracts and deeds reference that the property is within the drainage district.  Ms. 
      Kalisky explained that the subdivision plan will state that the subdivision is in 

      a drainage district and it will be incorporated in the deeds.  Councilman Woolsey 

      asked what would happen if they should close the Public Hearing and questions arise 
      from the Board members,.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that you 
      can close the hearing, deliberate tonight or deliberate at another meeting.  The Town 
      Board’s deliberations are separate from the Public Hearing.  The Town law does not 
      stipulate a period when you have to make a decision.  Councilman Woolsey said they 
      will make a decision when the whole Board can be present to vote.  Councilman 
      Woolsey said he would like to hold the vote open until either our September 13th or 
      18th meeting. 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to close the Public Hearing at 7:37 

      P.M., seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

6.    Engineering:  Three Lots on a Common Drive (Spampinato Subdivision)

      Tabled.  
7.    Animal Control: T-92 Account

      This is a request from Newburgh SCATS, Inc. for reimbursement of $685.00 from the 

      T-92 Account, which was set up for the vaccinating and spaying / neutering of feral 

      cats in the Town of Newburgh.  At this time there is approximately $700.00 in that 

Audit Meeting / Work Session         August 30, 2006          Pg. 3

      account.  Councilman Woolsey said this is definitely an exceptional program and has 

      helped with the population of cats in the Town.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to utilize the T-92 Account in the 

      amount of $685.00 to reimburse SCATS, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs.  

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

8.    County Mutual Aid Agreement

      Tom Dubetsky, Emergency Preparedness Committee leader, came forward for this 

      item.  This discussion is about a document received by Supervisor Booth from 

      Edward Diana, County Executive, about forming an agreement with the Town and 

      County in reference to mutual aid.  The County joins in with the Federal Emergency 

      Management Agency (FEMA) in recognizing the importance of written mutual aid 

      agreements between levels of government.  Such inter-governmental mutual aid 

      agreements are required by the National Incident Management System (NIMS).  The 

      agreement before us is for a five year term, with provisions to renew in another five 

      years.  Mr. Dubetsky explained that with the NIMS project everyone will be able to 

      react in an emergency and fulfill the needs of the communities.  Under the national 
      system everyone will being the same thing.  The agreement will be between the Town 
      and County stating the Town will be able to assist in a County-wide emergency.  

      There are agreements between the County and State and the State and the Federal 

      Government, so everyone will be able to assist other agencies.  Reimbursement is 
      based on the standards established by FEMA.  Councilman Piaquadio said according 
      to the agreement if we send someone to another municipality, that municipality is 
      liable for our person.  Is that how it always has been?  Mr. Dubetsky said after 
      reading this document, it states that the recipient shall not be responsible for 
      reimbursing any amounts paid or due as benefits to providers or employees due to 
      personal injury or death occurring during the periods of time such employees are 
      engaged in the rending of aid and assistance under the agreement.  Mark Taylor, 
      Attorney for the Town, explained that this is different from the system in place by 
      State law, which is that the recipient would be responsible for an emergency 
      responder’s injury.  There is a variance in that regard from what was in the past.  Mr. 
      Taylor has some questions about the agreement which he would like to go over with 
      Mr. Dubetsky before the agreement is actually signed.  There needs to be some 
      clarification.  Mr. Taylor and Mr. Dubetsky will meet to discuss the agreement.  
      Police Chief Charles Kehoe explained that we need to have these agreements in place 
      or we will not be eligible for FEMA funds.(See attached agreement.)  Councilman 
      Woolsey suggested approving this subject to Mark Taylor and Tom Dubetsky’s 
      review because there is a deadline.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the contract subject to 

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town’s review, seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

9.    Police:  
      a. Hiring of Crossing Guard

      This is a request from Police Chief Charles Kehoe, to hire Karen Leland as a part 

      time Crossing Guard at a rate of $8.50 per hour to commence on August 31, 2006.  

      Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, will contact her upon the Town Board’s 

      approval to arrange for the completion of her paperwork and pre-employment 

      physical.  She also is required to complete her fingerprint check.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve Karen Leland as a part 

      time Crossing Guard at a rate of $8.50 per hour, with a starting date of August 31, 

      2006, pending the outcome of her physical & paperwork, seconded by Councilwoman 
      Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
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      b. Hiring of Dispatcher

      This is a request from Police Chief Charles Kehoe to hire Anthony Donato as a full 

      time dispatcher with a proposed date of hire of September 1, 2006, contingent upon 

      him passing the required keyboard performance test.  He will start at a rate of $13.00 
      per hour per CSEA contract.  Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, will contact 
      him upon the Town Board’s approval to arrange for the completion of his paperwork 
      and pre-employment physical.  As in the past, the Police Department conducts the 
      background check and submits fingerprints to DCJS. 

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to hire Anthony Donato as a full time 

      dispatcher with a proposed hire date of September 1, 2006 and a rate of $13.00 per 

      hour, contingent upon all the above mentioned items, seconded by Councilman 

      Piaquadio. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
10.   Recreation:

      a. Hiring of Part Time Chauffeur

      This is a request from Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & 
      Conservation, to hire Cassandra Freeman as a part time chauffeur, with a proposed 

      hire date of September 8, 2006 and at a rate of $10.00 per hour. Roseanne Smith, 

      Administrative Assistant, explained that if the Town Board approves Ms. Freeman’s 
      hire, she will need to have her fingerprint check done.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to hire Cassandra Freeman as a part 

      time chauffeur, with a proposed hire date of September 8, 2006 and at a rate of 

      $10.00 per hour, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth –absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
      b. Scheduling Bid:  Chadwick Lake Basketball Lighting

      This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, and Robert Petrillo, 
      Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, to go out to bid for Basketball 

      Court Lighting at Chadwick Lake Park.  The following bid schedule has been 

      proposed:  Advertise for bids:  September 5, 2006 in the Sentinel, September 6, 2006 

      in the Mid Hudson Times and Times Herald Record, open bids on September 27, 

      2006 at 2:00 P.M., award bid on October 2, 2006 and have the contract signing / pre-

      construction meeting on October 12, 2006.  Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, 
      explained that the Sentinel will not be publishing on September 5, 2006 due to the 
      Labor Day holiday so the advertising date would have to be September 8, 2006.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the above bid schedule, 

      seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

11.   Contract Extension & Modification for the Baxter Property
      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained this item.  We are coming to our six 

      month contract deadline and we have negotiated an extension to October 15, 2006.  

      The agreement with this extension is, if Mr. Baxter sells the business, the purchaser 

      has the same rights to occupy the office building that we have given him.  That time 

      frame is eighteen months from the day of closing. (See attached contract modification 

      for specific wording.) 

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the contract extension & 

      modification for the Baxter Property, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
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12.   Executive Session:  Litigation – Claim of Polly Czepiel

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session at 8:11 

      P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session at      
      8:39 P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
      Councilwoman Greene reported that no action was taken or anticipated now.

Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the Audit Meeting / Work 
      Session of August 30, 2006 at 8:40 P.M., seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs.  

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
